## Electoral Board Meeting August 10,2020

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 am, August 10, 2020 in attendance were Wally Sayko, Chairman, Barbara Lassiter, Assistant Chairwoman, David Clary, Registrar and GILBERT Benjamin, Secretary.

The agenda was approved.

## Old Business:

Wally Sayko gave an update on the rights of the Democratic and Republican Chairpersons that gave them unlimited visits to precincts.

## **New Business:**

David Clary gave staff an update on mass mailing, a copy of State PPE supply list and that the Disability Law Center is suing the State for specialized equipment. David gave staff aa copy of the Cares Act Grant Information, The Election New Security Standards, Certification of Referendums for Nov. 3<sup>rd</sup> election and David submitted a purchase order for Dogwood Graphics for envelope supplies.

Wally Sayko ordered 14 additional plexiglass dividers for Nov. 3<sup>rd</sup> election. Wally ask Benjamin to get letters out ASAP for precinct workers requesting their availability for working the Nov. 3<sup>rd</sup> election and early voting. David is planning training on poll book. Staff discussed ideas on how to do before and after covic-19 cleaning for election day at Fire Stations precincts. Wally discussed increasing precinct staff where need by one. Wally ask staff to come up with ideas for covic-19 training. David said he would talk to Mayor Scott about curbside voting. Covic-19 training will be in September for poll workers on how to make a safe place for voting.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:20pm.

Submitted on August 11, 2020 by;

Gilbert J Benjamin Secretary-EB